
 
 

 

January 11, 2013 

 

Dwight Jenkins, J.D., P.G., Hydrologist IV 

Timothy Wetzel, Regulatory Scientist II 

Department of Regulatory Services 

St. Johns River Water Management District 

P.O. Box 1429 

Palatka, FL 32178-1429 

 

RE: Adena Springs Ranch; CUP Application No. 2-083-129419-1 (pending) 

 

Gentlemen: 

 

Audubon Florida has reviewed the letters transmitted to you on by Attorney John R. 

Thomas, Esq. on behalf of his clients, Jeri Baldwin and Karen Ahlers dated January 8,
 

2013 and January 10, 2013, which are attached. Ms. Baldwin and Ms. Ahlers are also 

Audubon members.  

 

Audubon Florida concurs in the comments, analysis and legal positions asserted by 

Attorney John R. Thomas in these letters, and joins with Mr. Thomas in his position that 

The Amended Permit Application is incomplete and additional information or permit 

denial is required.  

 

We request prompt direct notice of the intended agency action of the St. Johns River 

Water Management District concerning this permit application and ask that such notice 

be provided to me at this address and via email to: Chlee2@earthlink.net . 

 

 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Charles Lee 

Director of Advocacy 

 

CC:  Executive Director Hans Tanzler 

         SJRWMD Governing Board 

1101 Audubon Way 

Maitland, Florida 32751 

Tel:  (407) 539-5700 

Cell (407) 620-5178 

email: Chlee2@earthlink.net 

mailto:Chlee2@earthlink.net

